
From: Gyll Brown  
Sent: 28 February 2025 13:04 
To: Fillongley village hall <Clerk@fillongleyparishcouncil.co.uk> 
Cc: Gyll Brown  
Subject: Fw: Problem regarding a public footpath 

 

Good morning, Heather. 

 

I met onsite today with the footpath officer at the county council. Here is a summary   

 

29/02/25 Gyll Brown (Chair of Castle Mound Girlguiding Campsite) met on site with 
Darren Lee, from the County Council.  

The 1982 handwritten map he emailed (on page 8 of the attachment - not the maps in 
the text of this thread) was drawn up from the text of the “Order” and is considered the 
legal situation. It places a footpath entrance at point C (in our 2nd field) in a location 
that has never been used. 

 

That same text could be interpreted as having point C where the footpath actually 
enters our site (in our 3rd field). The short difference in location of point C means that 
the right of way line of the map is shown north of a water course (in our 2nd field) on the 
council map, not south of it (in our 3rd field) where it has been from the opening of the 
campsite.  

 

Unfortunately no-one noticed this in 1982. Whichever arm of the council (Borough 
Council/Parish Council) put in the stiles and bridges, put them where we expected them 
to go. In the absence of other legal maps, none of that has any bearing on the what is 
now the legal situation. 

 

If we insist that the County Council do the work they should be required to do, we will 
have the footpath in our 2nd field, with 2 new bridges and 2 gaps in the fenceline at each 
end (They do not erect stiles or kissing gates anymore). We do not want this, as 
members of the public from the village would use the whole of our 2nd field for 
themselves and let their dogs roam free (as they do at present in the 3rd field/mound).  
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Darren did suggest that if we “let sleeping dogs lie” and not press the County Council to 
do the work, we could ask the local councillor to use their discretionary fund to 
have a crossing put in where the old bridge was washed away. Walkers could then 
still use the footpath to walk across our site on the footpath as they always have.  

 

I am, therefore requesting that the Parish Council contact the local councillor and 
ask them to consider doing this. It may be they could arrange for some railway 
sleepers to be laid across, or something similar, opening up that pathway again? 
Darren would be prepared to explain the situation to them. This would be preferable 
to the walkers, to ourselves and the County Council. The old right of way would still exist 
but would remain as now, unused. 

 

It would not give anyone the right to roam around the site, but would enable them to 
cross it, as they did before the bridge was washed away.  

 

 

Regards Gyll Brown 
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